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In light of recent discussions in the T2 MMS WG and in light of the upcoming conclusions of TR 23.974 that recommends endorsing of WAP2.0 PPG as the basis for the definition of 3GPP Push. Comverse would like to emphasize some possible overlapping functionality between the MMS specifications and the proposed Push functionality.  Therefore we propose that the ad hoc committee accept the SA1 requirements in order to:

· Avoid duplication of effort and implementation of these two 3GPP entities 

· Emphasize the role of the PPG as bearer of control information and MMS as the messaging and content delivery platform of 3G systems.

In order, to avoid future duplication of functionality we propose that a Stage 1 document followed by a Stage 2 document be produced by the 3GPP to verify that implementation will be consistent between all WG, and to prevent new overlapping in the future.

Even though several concerns were raised that this process might consume more efforts, and that the push Stage 1 and 2 documents should be ready for R.5, Comverse feels that the additional work can be minimized by using a revised SA1 requirements (S1.010260) as a Stage 1, and preparing a short Stage 2 document relying on TR23.974 conclusion.  

Having Stage 1 and 2 specifications will ease additional future work on push service, e.g. push over SIP extension.

Overlapping Functionality in MMS and PPG

	Feature
	MMS
	WAP2.0 PPG

	Storage
	S&F + optional mailbox
	S&F

	Connection to external applications
	Via MM7
	PAP

	User can retrieve messages from the service
	Yes
	Yes

	Terminal capabilities negotiation
	Yes
	Yes

	Content adaptation
	Yes
	Yes

	Billing
	Pre-Paid, Post-Paid
	Implementation dependent



Proposal:
Comverse proposal is to take the existing SA1 requirements and make them a Stage 1 document, after a minor editorial work.

Comverse also offers to submit this stage 1 document to SA1 meeting next week in Lake Tahoe.



































































































